
Vision Statement:  

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of faith 

working together to share God's 

love. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

       

  Contact Us  
 

 

           105 N. Montgomery St 
        Gilmer, TX 75644 
        903-843-2610 
 

        www.gilmer -fumc.com 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
fumcsect@etex.net 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 

A Taste of Whatôs Inside                

2,6     Church Facts 
2        Relay for Life "Thanks" 
2        Welcome "Cassidy Laine Sholar" 
3        Youth News 
3        Children's Corner 
3        Relay for Life photos 
4        Music Notes 
4        GROW Ministry 
5        D. S. Visit & Playground Dedication 
5        World Religions Study 
5        Welcome New Members 
6        Wonderful Wednesday  
6        Puppets for Jesus 
 

Mark Your Calendar       

1        Prayer Sunday - May 3         

3        Youth District Event - May 3 

3        Impact Weekend - May 15 - 17 

3        Graduating Seniors Recognition -   

May 31                                      

4        Mother's Day - May 10           

4        Last Day of Wonderful Wednesday for 

Spring - May 6                                

5        D.S. Visit  & Playground Dedication- 

May 10                                               

5        World Religions Study - May 3, 10, 17 

and 31                                               

6        Puppets for Jesus Luncheon - May 3 

 

 We began our new year with a specific focus for 2015.  
Starting in January we embraced the theme ñPutting God First in 
Living and Giving.ò  This came to us through a study our Sunday 
School classes focused upon written by United Methodist Pastor and 
teacher Michael Slaughter.  At the same time we began a process 
which is designed to move us to an understanding of the four tradi-
tional emphases of United Methodism, which Iôm thinking are true to 
all Christian faith experiences.  These ñemphasesò are a challenge to 
a life of faith based on ñprayer, presence, gifts, and service.ò  All of 

these in response to the love of God we embrace through Christ. 
 In the first quarter of the year we explored the challenge of ñgifts.ò During this time 
we followed through on the ñShiny Godsò study by Slaughter and set aside January as the 
time for our annual stewardship campaign.   
 At the moment we are in the middle of April which means that the first quarter of 
the year has passed.  During this second quarter, April to June, our topic of consideration is 
ñprayer.ò On Sunday, May 3, prayer will be the theme of the day during worship.  Prior to 
that time, and throughout the quarter, I am using the ñpastoral prayerò moment in worship to 
remind us of the opportunity for prayer by suggesting a specific topic for that day which I 
trust will get us thinking for the week ahead.  This past Sunday, for example, I brought up 
the need to pray for the direction of the Holy Spirit in our lives as we discern the way we are 
to share Christian faith. 
 My encouragement is for you to take some constructive time each day and stop 
what you are doing and pray.  Trust the Holy Spirit to give the patience and power to do so.  
Be as specific as you are able.  Make a list.  You can always pray for your church and for 
Godôs direction in discerning and directing our ministry.  Of course the issues and agenda 
for prayer depend on the believer.  My primary challenge:  make prayer a priority.   
 All for now . . . Regards and God Bless . . . See you Sunday, if not before . . .  
 

Richard  
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Steve Applegate, Chuck and Lu Crenshaw, Ceci Crom-

bie, Barbara Fix, Lurline Johnson, Sandra Johnson, 

Wilda Knight, Ashley Michaud, Sandy Steelman, Jerry 

Steger, Billie Stevenson, Chester Studdard, Marjorie 

Tevebaugh; the Yocom, Green and Bates families 

Remember ongoing prayers for loved ones with seri-
ous illnesses, our shut-ins, family and friends in the 

military service and the leaders and staff of our 
church and our country. 

 

Remember to check our Web Site  
for up-to-the-minute prayer requests.   

 

 

Thanks for a job 

well done!  

 

 

Thanks for a job well done! 
The members of the First 
United Methodist Church 

have done it again. With the generous support of 25 
of our members, our Relay For Life team has raised 
$8,600 for the American Cancer Society. Special 
thanks to those who volunteered to put in extra ef-
fort: 
 

¶ Barbara Smith for keeping track of the money 
¶ Lamon Geddie for coordinating the After Church 

Lunch  
¶ Gary DeBoer for collecting textbooks from Le-

Tourneau University 
¶ Mark Feller for selling college textbooks online  
¶ Linda Keller/Cynthia Clark for coordinating the 

Easter Bake Sale  
¶ Barbara Nye and Dianne Matthews for helping 

with Luminarias 
¶ Ladies of the Clothes Closet for their generous 

donation 
¶ Carol Craddock for always being willing to help 
 
Letôs do this again next year, 
 

Steve Nye 

(Related photos, p. 3)  

 

 

Prayer Ministry 
           

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

to thank Him for His answers.  --  Philippians 4:6 

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 

 Or Call:  Church Office ς 903-843-2610 

Jane Wilson ς 903-841-1291 

Fo l low  us  on  Facebook       

F i rs t  Un i ted  M ethod is t  Church    

o f  G i lmer  

 

 Statistically Speaking 

Our Presence 

Date 
Sunday 

School 
Worship Visitors 

April 5 91 290 87 

April 12 87 127 17 

Average          

Year to Date 
89 164 26 

Average         

Last Year 
87 171 23 

 

 

 

Cassidy Laine Sholar 

Born April 20, 2015 

 

 

Parents:                                                       

 Michell Keller and Thomas C. Sholar 

 

Maternal Grandparents:                                  

 Linda Keller and the late Robert Keller 

 

Paternal Grandparents:                                  

 Sally Clayton and Thomas D. Sholar 

https://www.facebook.com/
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 Oh, May, the beginning of the 
wind down of the school year and the 
end of our after-school programs.  It 
has been a great year, lots of learning 
and loads of fun. Wonderful Wednes-
day will conclude with the Joy Singers 
presenting their song for mothers on 

Mother's Day.  Learn at First will be finishing up soon, also.  These pro-
grams could not happen without the tireless efforts of all the volunteers.  It is 
good to stop and reflect on the progress we have made.  I hope each of you 
know you are making a difference in the life of a child.  

 Looking toward summer, be on the lookout for family events and of 
course VBS in July!! 
 

Chandra 
  

 

 

  

 

  

Youth News  

 by Matthew Potter 

 
 Hello everyone! On Sun-
day, May 3rd, the youth will be 
heading to Texarkana to Wil-
liams Memorial UMC for our 
last North District Youth Rally 
of the year. We will be meeting 
at the church to load up at 2:00 
p.m. The youth rally will be from 
4:00-6:00 p.m. We should return 
around 7:30 p.m. that evening.  
 
 The next event to talk 
about is our annual Impact 
Weekend that is coming up the 
weekend of May 15th -17th. Im-
pact Weekend will start Friday 
evening and will conclude Sun-
day after worship. The cost is 
$25 per youth, which includes all 
meals and T-Shirt. Impact Week-
end is open to youth from 6th 
grade through 12th grade.  The 
deadline for regular registra-
tion will be Sunday, May 10th.  
After May 10th the cost for regis-
tration will be $30. If you have 
any questions regarding Impact 
Weekend please feel free to ask 
me. 
 
 The last event to talk 
about before we get into summer 
is the Senior Recognition 
Luncheon that will be held on 
Sunday May 31st directly fol-
lowing worship. The luncheon 
will be held in the CLC. There will 
be tables set up honoring each 
senior, along with a slide show. 
Please come out and show sup-
port to these graduating seniors! 
 

 
 Matthew 

�&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V���&�R�U�Q�H�U�� 

 by Chandra Sorrells 

Some of our church family that participated in the walk on April 24th 

Relay for Life Bake Sale 


